
Zoning Docket from August 19, 2019 Public Hearing  
 

Docket Number Applicant CC 
DIST. 

STAFF 
REC. 

GCPC 
REC. 

P&D 
REC. COUNCIL ACTION 

 CZ-2019-53 

Kwi Y. Hwang for Boom Boom 
Property, LLC 
White Horse Road and S. Old 
Piedmont Highway 
WG11000200206 
I-1, Industrial 
to C-3, Commercial  

25 Denial Denial    
8-28-19 

Denial       
9-16-19  

Public 
Comments 

Some of the general comments made by Speakers at the Public Hearing on 
August 19, 2019 were: 
Speakers For: 
None 

Speakers Against: 
None 

List of meetings with staff: None 

Petition/Letter 
For:   
None 
 
Against:    
None 

Staff Report ANALYSIS: 
The subject property is part of the South Greenville Area Plan, designated as Service/Industrial. The 
Service/Industrial designation allows for heavier commercial uses which may require storage in 
warehouses, wholesale and warehousing, light industrial uses, as well as manufacturing and 
assembly plants. These types of uses are usually associated with the S-1, Services, and I-1, Industrial 
zoning districts. The subject property is also along a bus route, Route 504. Additionally, while there 
are no sidewalks along S. Old Piedmont Highway, there are sidewalks present along White Horse 
Road.  

SUMMARY:  
The subject parcel zoned I-1, Industrial is 3.2 acres of property located on White Horse Road and S. 
Old Piedmont Highway approximately 0.03 miles west of the intersection of White Horse Road and 
Piedmont Highway. The parcel has approximately 240 feet of frontage along White Horse Road and 
approximately 865 feet of frontage along S. Old Piedmont Highway. The applicant is requesting to 
rezone the property to C-3, Commercial.  

The applicant states the proposed land use is for Boom Boom Beauty Supply retail.  

CONCLUSION:  
The subject site is situated between two major roads and a railroad. The subject site abuts Service 
and Industrial zoning along the southern portion of White Horse Road. Staff is of the opinion the 
current zoning is appropriate based on the surrounding land uses such as warehousing, service 
garage and storage. The existing zoning is also consistent with the South Greenville Area Plan 
recommending Service and Industrial uses for this area.   

Based on these reasons staff recommends denial of the requested rezoning to  C-3, Commercial.  
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